DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—February 3, 2010

We met with Council Member Sabra Briere at the CAC meeting last month on conditions and concerns at Courthouse Square.  I reported to you on our findings and ended my remarks by stating that we hoped to work with you and others to set up a Task Force with members from the City Attorney’s office, City Council, the DDA, the Housing Bureau for Seniors, Community Development, and apartment residents.  We cannot permit these senior residents to be forced out or replaced by other low-income groups.  We must find a way to encourage better management and provide supportive services. Last night, the CAC heard from a new tenant at Courthouse Square who clearly stated that we need to do something about building management and the more regular inspection for any problems that may exist. The new tenant will join the CAC and work with us in the future.  I have been given the task of speaking with County and City officials to see what we can do to improve Courthouse Square and keep these low-income seniors in their homes.

Last night, visitors Alan Haber and Alice Ralph, advocates of a “Community Commons,” participates in our discussions on two related issues—The future of the Library Lot and the future of 415 West Washington. Yes, of course they are related. Some say 415 was revived as a diversion for those who support the idea of a “Commons” on the Library Lot. The consensus of CAC members did not support a community commons on the Library Lot. We have always supported a public plaza and the use of Library Lane for that use.  Neither would we necessarily support a conference center on that site—particularly if it required a large public investment. What we do support is a significant mixed-use development on the Library Lot site as a part of more extensive “Area Planning” that should be developed over the next two years.  “Area Planning” should fully consider the needs and future of the District Library, the Blake Transit Center, the former YMCA site, Liberty Plaza, and, perhaps, the Palio parking lot site on Main Street.

As you may know, Marsha Chamberlin, Director of the Ann Arbor Art Center, is a member of the CAC. Member Ray Fullerton is also one of the members of the Allen Creek Conservancy.  Last night they joined other members, as well as visitors Alan Haber and Alice Ralph, to express a sense of surprise (maybe even shock) at City Council’s opening discussion of the future of the 415 W. Washington site as the site of a future Art Center and Greenway link. (Arts Alliance and Greenway Conservancy) You may recall the three rejected RFP proposals for that site last year, the Art Center proposal, in many ways wanted to do exactly what the current discussions want to accomplish. Arts and Greenway advocates applaud it.  Last night, CAC members as well as our guests approved this direction.  With one condition--avoid the murky RFP mess of last year and bring the community together in open forums to shape the future of the site.

On Monday night Mayor Hieftje appointed a blue ribbon task force of citizens with design expertise to move the A2D2 Design Guidelines commitment to its final form by next December.  We applaud that direction and hope that the required public involvement will produce a mandatory design review process and a design review board, with a voluntary system of compliance that will win the approval of the entire Ann Arbor community.   

